
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 
Week of April 14th, 2025 – April 20th, 2025 

 
 

Total Calls for Service: 475 
 

Traffic Stops:  80 
Citations Issued:  22 

(including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 
Warnings Issued: 59 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 120 (60 Hours) 
(Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

 
Directed Area Patrol   53 

(Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 
 

Foot Patrols: 2 
School Walk-throughs: 1 

Vehicle Accidents: 6 
Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow): 1 

Non-Reportable: 5 
 

 
 

INCIDENTS: 

 
 
4/15/25 – While on patrol, an officer observed a vehicle partially blocking the gas pumps at a gas station on 
the 600 block of Bethlehem Pike. The lights were off, and the business was closed for the night, so the 
officer approached the vehicle. The officer observed heavy front-end damage with one occupant and the 
driver’s side door was open. As the officer approached the vehicle, he could smell the odor of an alcoholic 
beverage that grew stronger as he made contact with the driver. The driver was unable to explain the damage 
to the front of the car and was showing visible signs of impairment. Officers checked the parking lot briefly 
for damage to the property with negative results. Due to the driver admitting to driving the vehicle from 
center city and showing signs of impairment, officers conducted Standardized Field Sobriety tests. The 
driver was placed into custody and processed for suspicion of DUI, then released to an Uber. 
 
4/15/25 – Police were dispatched to the leasing office of an apartment complex on the 9800 block of 
Germantown Pike for a report of threats. Upon positively identifying the male subject and the female that 
was also on location to visit him, officers confirmed that both the male and female had active warrants. The 
male and female were taken into custody to serve their warrants. 
 
4/16/25 – Police were dispatched to the 1000 block of W Heather Road for the report of a male who broke 
the caller’s back window. As officers arrived in the area, one officer made a pedestrian stop on a juvenile 
male who matched the description given by the caller. While speaking with the juvenile, he admitted to 
breaking a window to one house and ripping a window screen from another house. He was taken into 
custody, referred to the Youth Aid Panel program, and released to his parents. 
 
 


